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MONTEREY PENINSULA

COLLEGE

MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT
GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR MEETING
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 23, 2015

CORRESPONDENCE AND PUBLICATIONS



Shawn Anderson
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‘rom: Vicki Nakamura
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2015 10:07 AM
To: ALL USERS
Subject: Citizens' Bond Oversight Committee Meeting Agenda for August 10, 2015
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

The Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee meets today, at 3:00 PM, in the Sam Karas Room, Library & Technology
Center. The agenda is provided below, for a quick look.

For the complete agenda packet in pdf format, click on this link: http://www.mpc.edu/about-mpc/campus-
information/mpc-bond-measure/citizen-s-bond-oversight-committee/meeting-agenda-minutes

MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee

Monday, August 10, 2015
1:30 PM ~Tour of Facilities Projects for New Members
3:00 PM — Regular Meeting
Sam Karas Room, Library and Technology Center
Monterey Peninsula College
980 Fremont Street
Monterey, California

MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order

2. Public Comment
Members of the audience wishing to address the Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee may
do so during the public comment period. Under provisions of the Brown Act, the Committee
is prohibited from discussing or taking action on oral requests that are not part of the
agenda. Comments are limited to three minutes per person or as determined by the
committee.

3. Approval of June 15, 2015 Minutes ACTION

4. Accept Bills and Warrants Report ACTION
The list of payments from bond funds expended through June 30, 2015 will be reviewed
for acceptance by the committee.

5. Bond Expenditure Status Report INFORMATION
The June 30, 2015 bond expenditure status report will be reviewed with the committee.

1



Meeting Schedule INFORMATION
Future meetings are scheduled for:
e Monday, November 2, 2015 (Annual Organizational Meeting)

. Suggestions for Future Agenda Topics and Announcements

. Adjournment



Shawn Anderson
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Crom: Suzanne Ammons

Sent: Thursday, August 20, 2015 12:42 PM

To: ALL USERS

Subject: FW: All User Request

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

From MPC Security:
We ” Permit” You To Park

Parking enforcement will commence in our Staff and General parking areas on Monday, August 31%. Enforcement in
the Child Development Center Parking Lot CDC, will begin on Monday, August 24™ and requires a CDC

permit. Handicap Accessible and Redline curb areas are enforced 24/7. The following listing of parking areas are for
your reference:

o Parking Lots A, B, C, D and F are general parking, enforcement commences Monday, August 31*

J Parking Lot CDC is CDC permit only, enforcement begins Monday, August 24"

J Parking Lot E and J staff only, staff permit required. Enforcement Monday, August 31", Warnings will be issued
on vehicles without permits beginning Monday, August 24",

o 30 Minute zones enforcement begins Monday, August 24"

Your Staff or Student permits are displayed on the rearview mirror or on the driver’s side dash and must be visible.
Parking and traffic information are located at the following link: http://www.mpc.edu/about-mpc/campus-
information/campus-security-parking/parking-information

Staff are encouraged to use Staff parking areas when available in an effort to conserve student parking. Any
questions regarding permit parking please call the Security office at 646-4099.

Bicycle and Skateboards:

Signage appears throughout the campus encouraging to “Walk your Bike, Carry your Skateboard”. Bicycle and
skateboard usage is now restricted to the perimeter roadways and parking lots. Inner campus walkways are restricted
to walking your bicycle and carrying your skateboard.

Smoking Policy:
The use of tobacco products are limited to parking lots only and at least 20 feet from a building.

Arthur St. Laurent

Director of Security
831-646-4005

831-646-4099 Officer on Patrol
831-760-2090 EOC Cell
alaurent@mpc.edu
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Srom: Leslie Procive
Sent: Friday, August 21, 2015 1:05 PM
To: ALL USERS
Subject: FW: Revised Academic Calendar for 2015-2016
Importance: High
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Hello MPC,

As a reminder, please note that the academic calendar for 2015-2016 was revised, and Board approved on January 30,
2015. See below for the original email.

The “Calendar of Important Dates” listed in the printed copy of the Fall 2015 Semester are incorrect. Please follow the
link below to access the revised calendar.

Thank you

From: Leslie Procive

Sent: Monday, February 09, 2015 1:35 PM

To: ALL USERS

Subject: Revised Academic Calendar for 2015-2016

Hello MPC,

The 2015-2016 Academic Calendar has been revised to reflect the following changes:
Veteran’s Day Observance has been changed to November 11, 2015
Spring 2016 semester final exam schedule will be May 31 —June 3, 2016
One scheduled faculty flex day has changed from June 3, 2016 to April 28, 2016

The Board of Trustees approved the recommended changes on January 30, 2015. The revised 2015-2016 Academic
Calendar has been posted to the MyMPC Academic Affairs webpage:
http://mympc.mpc.edu/academics/AcademicAffairs/Academic%20Calendar/Forms/Alllitems.aspx

Thank you,
Leslie

Leslie Procive

Administrative Assistant to the Vice President
Academic Affairs Office

646-4033



Shawn Anderson

—_— —
from: Shawn Anderson
Sent: Friday, August 21, 2015 2:38 PM
To: ALL USERS
Cc: celeste@whitepagecommunications.com
Subject: MPC Regular Board Meeting, August 26, 2015
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear MPC:

The MPC Governing Board will meet on Wednesday, August 26, 2015 at the Library Technology Center. Meeting times
are listed below.

Closed Session: 11:00 a.m., Stutzman Room
Regular Meeting (Business):  1:30 p.m., Sam Karas Room
Regular Meeting (Reports): 3:00 p.m., Sam Karas Room

The Board packet has been uploaded to the Board of Trustees webpage.
| wish all of you a great start to the Fall semester!

Best Regards,
Shawn

Shawn Anderson

Executive Assistant to the Superintendent/President and the Governing Board
Monterey Peninsula College

980 Fremont Street

Monterey, CA 93940

www.mpc.edu

sanderson@mpc.edu

Phone: (831) 646-4272
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‘rom: Shawn Anderson
Sent: Friday, August 21, 2015 3:46 PM
To: ALL USERS
Subject: Fall FASA Grants Available!
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

@MPC [ODITION

Faculty and Staff Advancement Awards

DEADLINE TO APPLY IS MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 21,2015 by Midnight

Email your application packet to gbianchi@mpc.edu

The MPC Foundation is now accepting applications for Fall 2015 Faculty & Staff Advancement (FASA) Awards.
Approximately $20,000 will be awarded this semester. These funds are available due to the generosity of our President’s
Circle donors, as well as four endowments established specifically for FASA awards.

rhe four endowments that provide funding to the FASA program include: the George J. (Bob) Faul endowment,
established by his family to honor his legacy as former Superintendent/President of MPC; an endowment made in
memory of Jeanne and John Logan; the Dr. Peggy Downes Baskin Faculty Advancement Endowment; and the Dorothy
Dean Stevens Memorial Fund, which supports faculty and staff in the Dance and Theatre Departments.

Please read the application guidelines carefully and do not hesitate to contact us with any questions you might have. All
of the information you need can be found on our website: http://mpcfoundation.org/faculty-and-staff/

Please note the following timeline:

Applications due: September 21, 2015 by midnight

Awards announced: October 23, 2015

Projects commence: October 24, 2015 (expenses cannot be incurred prior to this date)
Projects complete: July 24, 2016 (expenses cannot be incurred after this date)

Grant reports due no later than: August 24, 2016, or 30 days after completion of the project

We look forward to receiving your Fall 2015 Faculty & Staff Advancement Application!

Beccie Michael
Executive Director

‘Monterey Peninsula College Foundation
980 Fremont Street

Monterey, CA 93940

t. 831.655.5506



f. 831.655.2627
e. rmichael@mpc.edu
www.mpc.edu /foundation
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Srom: Leslie Procive

sent: Friday, August 21, 2015 6:25 PM

To: ALL USERS

Subject: FW: Weekly Enrollment Comparison Report

Attachments: Fall 8-22-14 to 8-21-15 108 Comparison - No Contract or Exclusions.pdf

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Follow up
Flagged

Sent on behalf of Kiran Kamath, Vice President of Academic Affairs

Dear Colleagues:

An MPC team has been working hard to develop the attached enrollment report for the College as we work together to
grow our enrollments. This report includes the different types of class enroliments, productivity, number of class
sections, and reassigned time along with a year to year comparison. The attachment includes a detailed legend to help
you understand this complex data.

Dr. Tribley has asked us to make this data available to the college regularly. This is the first of regular Enrollment Data

Reports.

Thank you to each of you across the campus for all you do to help our students attend MPC and enroll in our
classes. Every one of us contributes - from Recruitment to Completion.

Sincerely,
Chye2
LUt

Kiran Kamath

Vice President of Academic Affairs

Monterey Peninsula College
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Shawn Anderson

“rom:

" Sent:
To:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Leslie Procive

Monday, August 24, 2015 12:35 PM

ALL USERS

FW: 2015-16 MPC College Catalog now available on the MPC website

Follow up
Flagged

Sent on behalf of Michael Gilmartin, Dean of Instructional Planning

Dear MPC community,

A pdf of the new 2015-16 MPC Catalog has now been uploaded to the MPC Catalog/Class Schedule webpage at the
following URL: www.mpc.edu/classes

A printed version will not be widely distributed, and the document is available only online. If you desire to print out a
copy, please note that a blank page has been inserted at the beginning of certain sections in order to preserve the
section divider appearing on the right hand side when printed back to back.

Note that in the Index section at the end of the document in the web pdf, the page number references are linked to the
ctual page: Clicking on the page number will take you to that specific page.

Thank you,
Michael

Michael Gilmartin

Dean of Instructional Planning

646-4039
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“rom: Leslie Procive

sent: Monday, August 24, 2015 4:34 PM

To: ALL USERS

Subject: FW: 08/28 - Using MPC Online to Track Online Student Progress Toward Success - MPC

Online Faculty Coffee and Conversation

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Sent on behalf of the MPC Online Team

Greetings MPC Faculty

Our first of our fall 2015 MPC Online Faculty Coffee & Conversation sessions will take place this Friday,
August 28th from 11:00 a.m. - noon in LTC 317.

This session serves as a follow-up to the MPC Flex Day presentation on Engaging & Retaining Online Students
as well as a bridge to the remainder of our fall 2015 Coffee & Conversation sessions.

Since this first gathering falls at the end of the first week of the semester, we will take the opportunity to help
you implement the strategies presented at Flex Day. We will walk through the use of MPC Online tools to
*heck in and find out which students are participating and which may be falling behind. We will show you
simple ways to reach out and communicate with students before its too late.

The conversation will focus on putting MPC's Effective Strategies for Quality Online Teaching & Learning to
use as we discuss using appropriate tools and media to increase student engagement and promote active
learning (Effective Strategy #1) and building regular and substantive contact between you and your

students (Effective Strategy #4).

We will have desktop computers available. You are welcome to bring your own laptop. Participants will be
given a copy of the book Motivating & Retaining Online Students for use during our semester-long Coffee &
Conversation series.

Objectives for this Session:

1. During this session we will explore a variety of topics that will help us work toward mastering our
objectives which are to:

2. Identify MPC Online tools that can be used to monitor student participation and progress in your
course.

3. Implement one or more strategies for monitoring student participation and progress in your own MPC
Online course.

4. Use MPC Online tools to identify students who are participating and those who are at-risk for not
succeeding.

5. Use MPC Online communication tools to intervene by encouraging students lagging behind to catch up
and recognizing those who are engaged.

6. Identify other strategies for encouraging online students to remain engaged in your online course.

1



Join us for a great conversation and to enjoy coffee and snacks! No registration required.

A fundamental goal of MPC's Institutional Committee on Distance Education is to support the development of
Wigh quality online learning environments that facilitate student engagement and promote learning. Learn more
oy visiting http://mpconline.mpc.edu and clicking the link to Faculty Training & Support.

-Jon

...........................................
...........................................

Jon Knolle, Ed.D.
Associate Dean of Instructional Technology & Development

Monterey Peninsula College
980 Fremont Street
Monterey, CA 93940-4799
(831) 646-3030
jknolle@mpc.cdu
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“rom: Shawn Anderson

sent: Tuesday, August 25, 2015 9:08 AM

To: ALL USERS

Subject: MPC ART GALLERY NEW Beautiful EXHIBIT!

Attachments: Fishing Stars.jpg; Lover's Quarrel,jpg; Lost Thoughts.JPG; Tidal Network. jpg; Skimming
Boundaries.JPG

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

We have great art to see at MPC! Everyone, please continue to share with the wider
community...our art gallery is a real treasure on our campus! Come see our

wonderful exhibits, right across the bridge. Thank you, Melissa Pickford

MONTEREY PENINSULA COLLEGE ART GALLERY PRESENTS:

ALCHEMY OF MEMORY

Lindsey Dunnagan

Mixed Media Watercolors

EXHIBIT DATES: AUGUST 25 - SEPTEMBER 25, 2015
LOCATION: MPC ART DEPARTMENT GALLERY, 980 FREMONT ST., MONTEREY
NEW HOURS: TUESDAY THROUGH FRIDAY, 11:00 - 4:00;

THURSDAYS, 11:00 TO 7:00 (OR BY APPOINTMENT; CALL (831) 646-3060)

RECEPTION: THURSDAY, SEPT. 10, 12:30 — 2:00 PM (ARTIST’S
TALK 1:00 PM)



SPECIAL ART CLASS: Ms. Dunnagan will teach “The Wonder of Watercolor” on
September 12th from 12:00 to 4:00pm. Students of ANY skill level can enjoy the afternoon
ixploring varied watercolor techniques with a masterful, supportive teacher. Most supplies
provided. Cost: $75. for members; $85. non-members. The class will be held at Open Ground
Studios, (NOT AT MPC; that’s the site for her exhibit). OGS is at 1230 Fremont St., Seaside,

CA. For more info call (831) 241-6919 or see www.opengroundstudios.com

WORDS FROM ARTIST LINDSEY DUNNAGAN:

Notions of interconnection, place, and identity over time are explored in the series
Alchemist of Memory. Watercolor mixed with salt allows for a nebulous space, where
color collides and unexpected patterns form. These spaces of freedom represent the
unpredictable nature of people and life situations. Juxtaposed against these ambiguous
areas, detailed maps of important places bring clarity and control. These locations are
© significant to my identity and provide a way to navigate what is unknown. Maps are
blown up and shrunk down to focus on small areas like a market or neighborhood and
then zoomed out to see the outline of city walls, they are turned on an axis and then
reconnected, where lines meet organically. Because these maps are a combination of
actual places and false connections, they serve as an atlas of memory that informs

identity.

When these memory maps are created in layered paint, a translucency is allowed that mimics
the passing of time through locations. Similar to memory, certain areas are clear while others
hazy; Moments and people from the past are either prominent or fade away. Aerial views of
important neighborhoods and other locations are preserved, while images deep in the
watercolor are less easy to decipher. This process illustrates how events from long ago, though

hard to remember, still live in the subconscious and contribute to identity.
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== = — —
Trom: Walter Tribley
Sent: Friday, August 28, 2015 3:41 PM
To: ALL USERS
Cc: Rebecca "Beccie” Michael
Subject: Rod Oka Scholarship
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear MPC:

It has been a while since | communicated with you about the passing of Rod Oka. In my message, | attached his obituary
that mentioned a scholarship that has been created in his honor. What a thoughtful way to ensure that Rod’s passion for
students, MPC, and chemistry education stays a part of the fabric of our college.

Please see below for information about the scholarship. Here is a link to a site on the MPC Foundation’s webpage that
enables us to give to this scholarship. http://mpcfoundation.org/news/scholarship-established-in-memory-of-rod-oka/

Best,
Dr.T.
tod Oka Scholarship Fund

The Rod Oka Scholarship Fund was established by his loving wife, Rebecca, family and friends of Rod Oka, a beloved MPC
faculty member, to honor Rod's commitment to and love of teaching Chemistry. The scholarship will be awarded
annually to a deserving MPC student pursuing a career in science. Rod was himself an MPC alumni, going on to earn
advanced degrees from both UCSB and UCSC. In the 28 years that Rod taught Chemistry at MPC, he touched thousands
of students’ lives through his passion for teaching, witty sense of humor, and profound kindness and concern for others.



Ehawn Anderson

= =
from: Waliter Tribley
sent: Friday, August 28, 2015 3:58 PM
To: ALL USERS
Subject: Announcing Ms. Maria Roa as MPC's Next Custodial Supervisor
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged
Dear MPC:

Please join me in welcoming Ms. Maria Roa to her new role as Custodial Supervisor for MPC!

Maria brings a dynamic energy, pride, and passion to her work. Clearly Maria will play a key role in ensuring that our
campus facilities are sparkling brightly in a manner that complements the sparkling minds we are building inside our
facilities.

Like all key roles on our campus, they only work when we all support the vision and the mission. So let us all “pitch in” to
help Maria and our custodial team succeed in making our facilities sparkle.

Dr.T.



Shawn Anderson_

—
Trom: Amy Cavender
Sent: Tuesday, September 01, 2015 8:52 AM
To: ALL USERS
Subject: Creative Writing Club Meets Thursdays, 3-4 in HU101
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged
Expires: Thursday, December 24, 2015 5:00 PM

Please see the message below from the Creative Writing Club of MPC.

The Creative Writing Club of MPC will meet on Thursdays from 3-4 pm in HU101, beginning this week (Thurs. 9/3). All
interested MPC students are welcome.

For more information, visit www.mpc.edu/creativewtriting

Or email creativewritingclub@mpc.edu or the club's advisor, Henry Marchand, at hmarchand@mpc.edu

Henry Marchand

Creative Writing Instructor/Creative Writing Program Coordinator
Advisor, Creative Writing Club & Scheherazade magazine
Nirector, Guest Authors Series

Monterey Peninsula College

980 Fremont Street

Monterey, CA 93940

"A page a day is a book a year." -- Richard Rhodes
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Srom: Amy Cavender
sent: Tuesday, September 01, 2015 2:31 PM
To: ALL USERS
Subject: 2015-2016 Athletic Season Passes
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged
Expires: Thursday, December 31, 2015 5:00 PM

Please see the message below from the Physical Education/Athletics Department Division Office Manager, Amber
Thompson.

Good afternoon everyone,

We are excited to begin our 2015-2016 Athletic Season! With Football, Soccer, and Volleyball underway, we would like
to encourage all staff, friends and family to come out and show our student-athletes we are here for them. Guest
Passes are now available, which is good for admission for you and a guest, so please let me know how many in each
department | can send or stop in and see me to pick one up. Game schedules are available to view and print on our
website. Please come and support our student-athletes and show your school spirit. Go Lobos!

Amber Thompson

division Office Manager
Physical Education/Athletics
Monterey Peninsula College
Direct Line: (831) 646-4220
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Trom: Amy Cavender
sent: Tuesday, September 01, 2015 2:31 PM
To: ALL USERS
Subject: Health Services Resources
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged
Expires: Tuesday, December 29, 2015 5:00 PM

Sent on behalf of Student Health Services. Please direct inquiries to banderson@mpc.edu if you have any questions.

Hello all,

Welcome back to a new school year! Student Health Services (SHS) would like to present you with some information and
resources for this new school year ahead:

SHS has a new subpage called Making Sense of Student Life: http://www.mpc.edu/student-services/support-
resources/student-health-services/making-sense-of-student-life. This website has an extensive list of resources
(counseling, substance abuse, financial assistance, housing, veterans, etc.) that can be of use to your students.
Kognito is still in action! This training program has been extended for another year: https://ccc.kognito.com/.
Could be a good extra credit incentive for students...

MPC’s Title IX (Sexual Assault, Dating Violence, Domestic Violence, and Stalking On Campus) webpage that SHS
assisted with creating is up and running with lots of resources attached: https://www.mpc.edu/about-
mpc/campus-resources/title-ix We have many Title IX pampbhlets to give to students, please email me if you
would like some for your classes.

SHS classroom presentations- Feel free to ask for a SHS representative to come to your classroom to present on
SHS services, Making Sense of Student Life resource page, Kognito, and Title IX info.

Student Health Services thanks everyone for all of your support!

Brianna Anderson

Project Coordinator/Health Specialist
Making Sense of Student Life
Monterey Peninsula College

Student Health Services

(831) 646-4017
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9. Gatekeeper Training

Learn how to identify, talk to, and refer = - — e TR
¥ students in this innovative online training. "’ 1, it e




Shawn Anderson

Sfrom: Amy Cavender

" sent: Tuesday, September 01, 2015 2:31 PM
To: ALL USERS; Student All Users
Subject: Health Services NAMI Presentation
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged
Expires: Wednesday, September 30, 2015 5:00 PM

Sent on behalf of Student Health Services. Please direct inquiries to banderson@mpc.edu if you have any questions.

@nAmi

Nationa!l Alliance on Mental lliness

Who: student Health Services presents speaker Anna Lowery of the National Alliance on
Mental lliness (NAMI).

What: What does NAMI do and provide? What are the symptoms and treatments for

different mental illnesses? Come to this informative and engaging presentation to find out and
to hear Anna speak a little about her personal story and journey with NAMI.

Where: Almaden Room in the Student Center.

_When: Wednesday, September 16, 2015 from 12-1:30pm.



Why: To gain more of an understanding about different types of mental health struggles and

to learn about the support that NAMI provides to individuals, families, and the community at
‘arge.

*Light lunch will be provided*

Brianna Anderson

Project Coordinator/Health Specialist
Making Sense of Student Life
Monterey Peninsula College

Student Health Services

(831) 646-4017

ol [ at-risk

Gatekeeper Training

Learn how to identify, talk to, and refer = - TR PR PTINCAIN
students In this innowvative online training. " _— ) TR




Ehawn Anderson —

“rom:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:
Expires:

Amy Cavender

Friday, September 04, 2015 3:49 PM
ALL USERS; Student All Users

Lobo Day - September 16th!

Follow up
Flagged
Friday, September 18, 2015 5:00 PM



Julie Osborne

> @MPC

THE ATHLETES COME OUT
TO

LOBO DAY
WEDNESDAY, SEPT. 16TH
STUDENT CENTER
10 AM TO 2 PM

MEET THE CLUBS & MPC
SERVICES, FREE FOOD
AND GIVEAWAYS!
COME AND SUPPORT THE
LOBOS!

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS
MIWTELEY PEMIN SULA COLEGE

Student Activities Coordinator
Monterey Peninsula College

831) 646-4192




Shawn Anderson

‘rom:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Shawn Anderson

Friday, September 04, 2015 4:38 PM
ALL USERS

You Have to See This!

Follow up
Flagged

Having trouble viewing this email? Click here

@MPC

FOUNDATION

MONTEREY PENINSULA COLLEGE

SEE WHAT WE'VE BEEN UP TO!

Dear MPC Alumni and Friends,

What makes MPC so special? Watch our new video and find out!

b4 D ¥l
Real Students, Real Stories




UPCOMING EVENTS

So many fun ways to stay involved with your community college!

Fall Semester starts this
week!

Did you know we offer

an "Introduction to Chocolate"
class? Students and community
members have so many great
choices at MPC. Check out

our Fall Class Schedule to see a
complete list of courses offered
by department.

September 24, 2014

Art Community Open House
Experience the beautiful art
facilities at MPC! View
demonstrations and enjoy a tour
of the building recently
renovated with Measure I Bond
funds.

From 5-7 pm. Free to the public,
no RSVP needed.

September 12, 2015

Alumni Homecoming BBQ &
Celebration

Enjoy good food and the
company of fellow MPC alumni at
this annual event. Proceeds
benefit the Alumni Scholarship
Fund.

RSVP today!

November 7, 2015

2nd Annual Rubber Chicken
Drop Raffle!

Your chance to win $1,000 while
supporting the Lobos Booster
Club! Watch as our rubbery
friends take flight from a
helicopter high above the
football field.

Purchase Your Chickens Now!




A Special Tribute to Beloved MPC Chemistry
Instructor, Rod Oka

One of MPC's most cherished professors, Rod Oka,
passed away on August 3, 2015. To celebrate

and honor his passion for teaching, Rod's loving
wife, Rebecca, along with other family and friends,
have established the Rod Oka Scholarship Fund.
The Fund will be managed by the MPC Foundation,
and will provide annual scholarships to deserving
students pursuing careers in science.

Dr. Tribley shares, "Rod was an incredible spirit on this planet. He inspired
so many students, colleagues, and administrators to believe in themselves
and the good in the world. We currently have two full-time faculty that
chose to go into chemistry because of their experiences with Rod as their
teacher."

Certainly, Rod's legacy at MPC will always be remembered, and we are

honored to continue supporting students in his name through his
scholarship fund.

Support the Rod Oka Scholarship Fund

MPC Awarded $1.7 mil from US
Department of Education!

MPC's highly successful TRiO Student
Support Services program was recently
awarded another five-year grant from the
US Department of Education.

Grace O. Anongchanya, TRiO
Coordinator/Counselor, explains, "On
September 1, 2015, we will continue our
35-year legacy of inspiring and preparing
first-generation college and/or low-income students to be able to
successfully earn their Associate's degree AND transfer to four-year
institutions."

Grace by thehico River

As the lead grant writer for this extremely competitive program,

Grace noted, "I want to thank the MPC Foundation for the grant which
helped pay for me to attend the COE Grant Training at the national level
last May. This helped set the stage for the grant writing process and better
prepare me for this great learning opportunity.”

Congratulations Grace and the entire TRiO team at MPC!



Learn more about TRiO

Donors Making an Impact RS e i
We'd like to extend our deepest gratitude to : g
Howard and Karin Evans for the outstanding
contributions they've made to our organization.
Together with funding from the Pebble Beach
Company Foundation and the Nancy Buck
Ransom Foundation, the MPC Foundation will G . .
welcome 89 disadvantaged students to MPC this g,-nc Scholr Arriving
Fall from regional high schools. Students will at MPC for the First Time
participate in motivational activities, receive

financial assistance, and be provided with specialized support throughout
their college careers.

Looking for Exposure For Your Business?
Purchase an ad in the 2015-2016 Athletics
Program, which will be used by multiple sports
teams, including Football, Men's Basketball,
Women's Basketball, Men's Soccer, Women's
Soccer, Baseball and Softball.

Ads range from $150-$500, providing you with an

affordable and effective marketing opportunity, while supporting MPC
student-athletes! Contact us today - ads must be received by Sept 1 to
guarantee placement.

Click Here to Purchase Your Ad Today!




Announcement from Our Partners at YBR
The Yellow Brick Road Benefit Shop, who has been a
gracious supporter of our Textbook Assistance
Program, is in need of additional volunteers! They
will soon be expanding their facilities to include a
separate furniture and book shop. In order to
continue their enormous success at supporting non-
profits throughout our community, including the
MPC Foundation, they need volunteers to help run
the shops. Please visit our friends at 26388 Carmel
Rancho Lane, Carmel, for more information and to
pick up a volunteer application.

Learn More about YBR

Like us on Facebook [}
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Sent on behalf of Jon Knolle, Associate Dean of Instructional Technology & Development

Greetings MPC Faculty

Please join us for the next MPC Online Faculty Coffee & Conversation session will take place this Friday,
September 11th from 11:00 a.m. - noon in LTC 317.

This conversation will focus on Concerns and Opportunities for Online Student Retention (Chapter 1 of our
book “Motivating & Retaining Online Students™). We encourage you to read this chapter prior to Friday but it is
not required. If you were unable to join us last time and would like a copy of the book prior to the meeting
please email jluke@mpc.edu.

During this session we will continue to discuss MPC's Effective Strategies for Quality Online Teaching &
Learning — this time focusing on using communication tools and assessment strategies to confirm student
engagement and participation and address non-responsive students (Effective Strategy #4 & #5) and
communicating campus support and resources available to support student learning (Effective Strategy #6).

Objectives for this session:

 Clarify definitions of student success, persistence, and retention.

e Review trends in Distance Education statewide and at MPC to understand our student population.

e Use the Chancellor’s Office Data Mart to lookup online student success and retention in your own
discipline.

o Identify reasons students drop out of online courses.

o Identify factors contributing to student success in online courses.

e Begin to develop a plan to increase online student success in your own course.

Join us for a great conversation and to enjoy coffee and snacks! No registration required.
We will have desktop computers available. You are welcome to bring your own laptop.
A fundamental goal of MPC's Institutional Committee on Distance Education is to support the development of

high quality online learning environments that facilitate student engagement and promote learning. Learn more
by visiting http://mpconline.mpc.edu and clicking the link to Faculty Training & Support.

- Jon



Jon Knolle, Ed.D.
Associate Dean of Instructional Technology & Development

Monterey Peninsula College
980 Fremont Street
“lonterey, CA 93940-4799
331) 646-3030
jknolle@mpc.edu
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Dear MPC,
Please join me in welcoming Dr. Steve Crow to MPC!

Steve is a professional expert in the area of administrative services. He recently arrived in the Monterey area and has
started his work with the college.

Here is some information regarding Steve.

Steve Crow has served as the Vice President of Business and Financial Affairs at Southwestern College in Chula Vista,
California for over three years and previously for 10 years as Vice President of Administrative and Information Services
for College of the Siskiyous.

Prior to moving to Monterey he served on the Association of Chief Business Officers board for Chief Business Officers
-epresenting both regions one and ten and the Association of California Community Colleges Administrators Board
representing Chief Business Officers. Steve continues to serve on an advisory task force to the system office for
Technology & Telecommunication and previously for the Facilities Task Force.

Steve has served on seven accreditation teams including site visit teams, request for substantive change, special
financial review task forces, and most recently on the San Francisco accreditation restoration team.

Steve completed his dissertation last year at UC Davis in the Educational Leadership doctoral program and has a
Master’s in Education from Northern Arizona University, a Bachelors of Business Administration from Prescott College,
and a Computer Information Systems degree from Yavapai College. He was a full time Faculty Administrator at the
University of Reno and has taught as an adjunct instructor at two community colleges, Yavapai and Klamath, a private
four-year college, Prescott College, and at Southern Oregon University in the MBA program.

Steve believes that improvements to community colleges should be data driven and always student-centered.

Steve is working from the VP of Administrative Services office in the Administration Building. Feel free to stop by and
meet Steve!

Best,

Dr.T.
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Sent on behalf of Jon Knolle, Associate Dean of Instructional Technology & Development

Greetings MPC Faculty

The MPC Online Support Team is pleased to announce that registration is open for COTL 2: Introduction to
Teaching with MPC Online (Moodle LMS Training) which begins on September 14.

Join us to learn the basics of MPC Online for use in online or face-to-face classes. This workshop covers
the basics for getting started with MPC Online. You will learn how to setup your MPC Online shell, organize
and present content (including videos), setup an online gradebook, and create online activities including
discussion forums, assignments, and quizzes.

You’ll not only finish the course with a working knowledge of MPC Online, you’ll also walk away with the
‘oundation for your own online course.

This four-week online course runs from September 14, 2015 - October 11, 2015 and is facilitated by Steve
Bruemmer and Jaye Luke.

Visit the link https:/goo.gl/VFOHFB to register for the course. You can also visit the “Faculty Training &
Support” link on MPC Online (http://mpconline.mpc.edu) to learn more about our certification series.

Jon Knolle, Ed.D.
Associate Dean of Instructional Technology & Development

Monterey Peninsula College
980 Fremont Street
Monterey, CA 93940-4799
(831) 646-3030

jknolle@mpc.edu
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Sent: Thursday, September 10, 2015 11:27 AM
To: ALL USERS

Subject: Early Alert Assistance Program
Attachments: Early Alert Fall 2015.doc

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Please see the message below from the Counseling Department.

We are all striving to connect with our students and provide them with support services necessary to be successful in
their academic endeavors. Early Alert Assistance is a program which is a stepping stone toward higher student retention.
Please review the attached document and contact Larry Walker (ext. 1372) if further assistance or clarification is
needed.

Thank you,

Carrie

Carrie €. Craig

Matriculatiow Services Specialist
Counseling Department

(831) 646-4021



@MPC

MONTEREY PENINSULA

COLLEGE

TO: All MPC Faculty Members
FROM: Counseling and Student Services
DATE: September 2015

RE: Early Alert and Student Retention

Retention is an important focus for MPC. As a campus, we want to do whatever we can to support the
successful learning and course completion for our students this semester.

Early in the semester, it can become evident that some students in your class(es) may be having
difficulties. It is the intent of the early alert program to provide you with support in identifying students
having difficulties, and directing them to the appropriate resources. Recognizing that the needs of our
students take time and energy, Student Services personnel can help in contacting these students and
seeking to identify their source of difficulty.

Students may:

- have personal issues that interfere with their attendance, focus, or ability to complete work; and/or
- need help developing study skills; and/or

- be facing emotional or health challenges; and/or

- have academic readiness issues; and/or

- need additional tutoring, or academic support.

Besides the work you do with your students, their needs can also be addressed by working with a
counselor, seeking tutoring through the Math Learning Center and the English Study Skills Center, or
being referred to one of the many programs in Student Services. The attached early alert request form
helps to connect the student with those services.

Step 1: Identify student(s) who demonstrate the need for assistance.
Step 2: Complete the Early Alert Assistance form and return to the student and Counseling
Department (ATTN: Carrie Craig).

This program is designed to assist your students in overcoming barriers to success, and help you reach out
to them. Thank you for your assistance in helping to involve the students and giving them assistance in

meeting their responsibilities for successful class completion. What you do matters.

Attached is an original early alert form — make as many copies as you need.



EARLY ALERT ASSISTANCE

A partnership
between MPC and You
Fall / Spring for your SUCCESS.
(circle one) (YEAI) s s s e mm—s———m—n.;
Student Name: Student Number:
Class Name: Section Number:
Faculty Name: Contact:

faculty member then returned to student & to Counseling |

Titesg e -t A

As of , it appears that you are experiencing some difficulties is this class.
(Date)

Comments:

Here at MPC, we want to assist you in improving your performance before the end of the semester. It is
not too late; there is still time to improve your grade. I recommend that you do the following:

Contact me to discuss your academic progress. My office hours are

Location phone e-mail

Meet with a counselor, who can assist you with other difficulties you may be having.
Counseling appointments can be made in person (Student Services Bldg) or by calling 646-
4020.

Tutorial services are available through the Math Learning Center and English Study Skills
Center.

Other:

e Refer to the MPC website (www.mpc.edu) for more information about College services.

o Note: Remember, it is your responsibility to officially withdraw from your class. It is
recommended that you talk with a counselor before withdrawing, in order to explore other
options.

Updated 2/2/15
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Dear MPC:

Per the Presidential Proclamation copied below, MPC flags are being flown at half-staff today.

It is impossible to forget the horrific act of terrorism our country experienced on September 11, 2001—an attack which
claimed the lives of thousands of people, ruptured the lives of their families and friends, and forever altered our

Nation. It is in recognition and remembrance of those who lost their lives that our flags are being flown at half-staff on a
day now recognized as “Patriot Day” and “National Day of Service and Remembrance.”

At 8:46 a.m., the time that the first plane, American Airlines Flight 11, crashed into the North Tower of the Word Trade
Center, we will observe a moment of silence to honor the victims of that attack. In the words of Maya Angelou, “Just like
moons and like suns, with the certainty of tides, just like hopes springing high, still I'll rise."

Oor. T.

Walt Tribley, Ph.D.
Superintendent/President
Monterey Peninsula College
980 Fremont St.

Monterey, CA 93940
831-646-4060

The White House
Office of the Press Secretary

For Immediate Release
September 10, 2015

Presidential Proclamation: Patriot Day and
National Day of Service and Remembrance,
2015

PATRIOT DAY AND NATIONAL DAY OF SERVICE AND REMEMBRANCE, 2015



BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
A PROCLAMATION

On September 11, 2001, America experienced the worst terrorist attack in her history when nearly 3,000 men,
women, and children were taken from us, leaving their families and our Nation with a void that can never be
filled. But those who brought hate to our shores and smoke to our skies did not expect our country to emerge
stronger, and our beacons of hope and freedom to shine brighter as a result. In the years since, we have stood
strong as one people -- determined to further embolden our country's character with acts of endurance and
strength; rebuilding and resilience; renewal and progress. In remembrance of the innocent victims who lost
their lives and in honor of the families they left behind, let us continue to answer these heinous acts by
serving our communities, lifting the lives of our fellow citizens, and spreading the hope that others tried to
dim that day.

The compassion that rose in the hearts and minds of the American people on September 11 still serves as the
ultimate rebuke to the evil of those who attacked us. First responders who risked and gave their lives to
rescue others demonstrated the unwavering heroism that defines our great Nation. Volunteers donated time,
money, and blood to ensure wounds gave way to healing and recovery. Young people, raised until then in a
time of peace, stepped forward to serve and defend us, and meet the threats of our time. And people from
across our country and the world joined together in the days that followed to stand up and turn toward one
another with open arms, making of a tragedy something the terrorists could never abide -- a tribute of hope
over fear, and love over hate.

As we reflect on the lives we lost and pay tribute to the families who still live with extraordinary pain, let us
resolve to continue embodying the American spirit that no act of terror can ever extinguish. I call on all
Americans to observe this National Day of Service and Remembrance with acts of selflessness and

charity. In doing so, we prove once again that the power of those who seek to harm and to destroy is never

greater than our power to persevere and to build. I encourage everyone to visit www.Serve.gov to learn of

the many opportunities available to give back to others and to reaffirm the fundamental truth that we are our

brothers' and our sisters' keepers, and that we can forge a brighter future together.

Today, we continue our unfaltering march forward, enduring in the perennial optimism that drives us and
brightening the light that the darkness of evil can never overcome. We remember and yearn for the presence
of the beautiful lives lost, and we recommit to honoring their memories by shaping the days to come -- in as

stark a contrast as possible to those who took them from us -- with courage, liberty, and love.

By a joint resolution approved December 18, 2001 (Public Law 107-89), the Congress has designated
September 11 of each year as "Patriot Day," and by Public Law 111-13, approved April 21, 2009, the



Congress has requested the observance of September 11 as an annually recognized "National Day of Service

and Remembrance."

NOW, THEREFORE, I, BARACK OBAMA, President of the United States of America, do hereby proclaim
September 11, 2015, as Patriot Day and National Day of Service and Remembrance. I call upon all
departments, agencies, and instrumentalities of the United States to display the flag of the United States at
half-staff on Patriot Day and National Day of Service and Remembrance in honor of the individuals who lost
their lives on September 11, 2001. I invite the Governors of the United States and its Territories and
interested organizations and individuals to join in this observance. I call upon the people of the United States
to participate in community service in honor of those our Nation lost, to observe this day with appropriate
ceremonies and activities, including remembrance services, and to observe a moment of silence beginning at
8:46 a.m. Eastern Daylight Time to honor the innocent victims who perished as a result of the terrorist attacks
of September 11, 2001.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this

tenth day of September, in the year of our Lord two thousand fifteen, and of the Independence of the
United States of America the two hundred and fortieth.

BARACK OBAMA



Shawn Anderson

From: Shawn Anderson

Sent: Friday, September 11, 2015 12:46 PM

To: ALL USERS

Cc: celeste@whitepagecommunications.com
Subject: MPC Special Board Meeting, September 14, 2015
Dear MPC:

On Monday, September 14, 2015, MPC’s Governing Board will convene for a Special Board Meeting. The meeting will
begin at 3:00 p.m. in the Library Technology Center’s Sam Karas Room.

The Board packet has been uploaded to the Board of Trustees webpage.
Have a great afternoon!

Best Regards,
Shawn

Shawn Anderson

Executive Assistant to the Superintendent/President and the Governing Board
Monterey Peninsula College

980 Fremont Street

vionterey, CA 93940

www.mpc.edu

sanderson@mpc.edu

Phone: (831) 646-4272




Monterey Herald September 5, 2015
MPC looks to bounce back

By John Devine

Editor’s note: The Herald will be previewing a local high school football team and the two local
junior college teams each day until the start of the season. To read past previews and see video
previews of each team, as well as interviews with coaches and players, go to
montereyherald.com/prepnation.

Monterey >> There are parts to work with as the Monterey Peninsula College football team
attempts to erase two years of disappointment.

North Salinas High graduate Jacob Robante brought life back into a doormat ground game last
season, rushing for nearly 800 yards in the team’s final six games, while leading the Lobos in
touchdowns.

It certainly doesn’t hurt having sophomore quarterback Keon Marsh back in the fold. Last season
he threw for nearly 2,700 yards and 18 touchdowns for MPC.

Salinas graduate Jordan Torres is a threat out of the backfield and in the slot for MPC, having
caught two touchdown passes last season in limited duty.

The Lobos have their top two leading tacklers back from last year, including Seaside graduate
Matthew Lualemana, who finished with a team-high 72 tackles.

The defensive front got stronger with the addition of 2011 Alvarez graduate Anthony McKay,
who has returned to football this fall after a four-year absence.

During his senior year at Alvarez, the 270-pound defensive tackle had 13 sacks and was named
The Herald’s Player of the Year. Greenfield graduate Roger Pacheco also is part of the
linebacking corps.

In coach Mike Rasmussen’s system, MPC is going to score points. He has a history of
developing quarterbacks — David Fales and Brian Reader come to mind.

But the Lobos have to get better on defense if they want to contend for supremacy in a
conference that got deeper last year with the new arrivals.

Allowing 38 points a game puts too much pressure on the offense. That often leads to turnovers.
Last year MPC was minus-eight in turnover ratio.



Monterey Herald September 9, 2015

Panthers, MPC are both home Saturday

Both rallied for season-opening football victories
By Dennis Taylor

Football teams from Monterey Peninsula College and Hartnell College will make triumphant
returns to their home turf this weekend, each having won their season openers Saturday on the
road.

Hartnell, which beat Yuba City 30-25, has a 1 p.m. kickoff Saturday at Rabobank Stadium in
Salinas against College of the Redwoods (Eureka) — the team MPC conquered 49-28 in last
week’s nonconference debut.

Meanwhile, MPC — which scored 35 points in the fourth quarter against Redwoods — will try
to keep its mojo going with a 6 p.m. start against Los Medanos, a team looking to rebound from
a 44-15 opening-day setback against Merced.

With 40 new players this year, the Panthers didn’t crack top 25 in the coaches’ preseason
rankings, despite a 9-2 record a year ago, but a second-straight win this week could change that.

Hartnell trailed 19-16 at halftime at Yuba, but limited the 49ers to one second-half touchdown,
rallying to the win with a 2-yard TD run by Coleman Blackston in the third quarter, and a 7-yard
pass from quarterback Justyn Gutierrez (22-for-43, 288 yards) to Eppy Henrigues (eight catches,
70 yards) with 14:46 remaining.

The connection with Henrigues was the third touchdown pass of the game for Gutierrez (who
was intercepted once). The other two went to Ronnie Turner (five catches, 120 yards), who
caught a 9-yarder in the first quarter, then scored from 70 yards away with 37 seconds left in the
same quarter.

Remarkably, that strike was only the second-longest play of the game for Hartnell, which got its
other TD from Michael Resendiz, who returned a blocked PAT 90 yards (a 2-point score for the
Panthers) early in the second quarter.

Despite the successful start, Hartnell coach Matt Collins sees the typical early-season flaws in
need of repair, and is keeping his enthusiasm in check.

“I think we had your typical first-week jitters and mistakes, and we needed to get through that
first half to settle down,” he said. “It all starts with alignments and assignments, and I think
watching the film on Sunday and Monday allowed us to address a lot of those issues.

“But I liked the way our kids handled the adversity of a road trip, and with 40-plus new faces on
our roster — players who aren’t accustomed to playing junior college football — I think they
responded to that stuff pretty well,” he said.



MPC trailed Redwoods 21-7 at halftime, and 28-14 going into the fourth quarter — then woke
up in frightening fashion.

The Lobos rallied to victory with five offensive touchdowns in the final 12 minutes, four on
touchdown passes by quarterback Keon Marsh (26-for-38, 347 yards).

Marsh began the comeback with a six-play, 60-yard drive, culminating with a 9-yard pass to
Alloney Burris. He also connected with Jordan Torres from 5 yards away, Joe McNeilly from 7
and Jelahny Garnett from 9. Torres tallied MPC’s final TD on a 9-yard run.

Wide receiver Brandon Sampson, meanwhile, amassed more all-purpose yards Saturday than any
other player in the state — 276 — combining 163 on receptions with 107 on returns and 6 yards
rushing.



